
 

Grand Junction, Colorado, November 14, 1916. 
 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction convened in 
regular session at four o'clock p. m., in the City Hall, #6 with 
Commissioner Rankin, acting Mayor, in the chair. 
 
Upon call of roll, the following Commissioners responded as 
present: Rankin, Vorbeck, Blackstone, Holmburg. Absent: 
Commissioner Cherrington. 
 
City Attorney Tupper was present. 
 
The minutes of the regular meeting of November 8th were read and 
approved. 

 
A communication from the Commissioner of Finance and Supplies, 
submitting a list of delinquent water accounts, was presented and 
read. The list showed five meter accounts delinquent; 2 rated 
water delinquent four quarters; 3 delinquent three quarters; 6 
delinquent two quarters, and 189 delinquent one quarter. 
 
On motion of Commissioner Vorbeck, seconded by Commissioner 
Blackstone, the communication together with the list of 
delinquents was referred to the Commissioner of Water and Sewers. 
 
The following resolution was introduced and read: 
 

RESOLUTION. 

 
WHEREAS, Lot 21, Block 105, in the City of Grand Junction, was 
sold to the City of Grand Junction on December 16, 1913, for the 
unpaid assessment in Paving District No. 1, Certificate No. 
13,919 being issued thereon, and 
 
Whereas, Lester E. Jaynes, as executor of the estate of E. E. 
Jaynes, offers to buy said certificate and pay $386.62, the 
amount of the assessment on said lot plus interest thereon at the 
rate of 8 per cent. from date of sale; therefore, be it 
 
Resolved, that the Commissioner of Finance and upplies be and he 
is hereby authorized to sell said certificate to the said Jaynes 
on said conditions. 

 
Moved by Commissioner Holmburg, seconded by Commissioner 
Blackstone, that the resolution as read be passed and adopted. 
 
The motion being put, upon call of roll, the Commissioners voted 
as follows: Rankin, yea; Vorbeck, yea; Blackstone, yea; Holmburg, 
yea. 
 
All the Commissioners present having voted yea, the motion was 
declared carried and the resolution passed and adopted. 
 



On motion of Commissioner Holmburg, seconded by Commissioner 

Blackstone, the Council adjourned. 
 
/s/ Charles K. Holmburg 
City Clerk. 
 


